
  

  

SBMOC MEETING MINUTES February 1, 2020  

  

The meeting of the Southeastern British Motorcar Owners Club was called to order by President Sam Maw.  Approximately 30 

members were in attendance, with 6 LBC’s in the parking lot. No adult guests were announced.  

Jerry Azzara, our Treasurer, presented the financial report, ending balance $5845.16. (complete monthly report is posted on 

Member’s Only Information” website page).  Jerry noted that membership renewals are due BEFORE next month’s Annual 

General meeting:  $26 for a couple, $16 for a single and $7 for a youth.   Payment will NOT be accepted on the “day-of” this 

members-only event.  Hurry up! Only 46 have renewed so far.  An email reminder will be sent out this week.   

 

Past SBMOC Events:  

Sam Maw announced that he had filed the Federal and State Tax returns (Form 990N) and had paid $25.   Jerry & Brenda 
Azzara have also done the same (will check further to see if we have double-filed this year) 

Noggin & Natter for January was held at Basil’s B52 Grille on Garner Rd.  Wow!  The food was excellent with a wide selection 

enjoyed by our sizeable group (>30).  A good place to remember. 

During January, Sheila Dusky and Denis Bromley presented charitable donation checks to Spartanburg Mobile Meals and DAR, 

the Daughters of the American Revolution.  The donations were warmly accepted by both recipient organizations. 

 

Upcoming SBMOC Events:  

Tech Session … We do not have a formal tech session at this time.   

Noggin and Natter is scheduled for the 3rd Thursday (2/20) @ 6:30pm @ Los Cabos in Inman 

Al and Laura Converse have planned a short country drive on 2/13, pre-Valentine’s Day.  Start mid-morning @ Strawberry Hill 

and have lunch in Tryon, then time to browse for antiques and eclectic items. Additional information will be posted on the 

website and emailed. 

AGM – Next month’s meeting is the Annual General Meeting ( free breakfast for members only!)  It will be held at the Junction 

Restaurant in Gowansville; 3/7 @ 9:00am.  They will have a breakfast buffet set up.  New officers will be installed. 

Oyster Roast – Annual Tryon event at Bill and Becky McCall’s is scheduled for 4/11. This will be the 50th anniversary for Bill’s 

Land Rover. 

Great Scot Car Show 5/23 – The marque is Rover/Land Rover.  Bill McCall and Sam Maw will work on the categories to use 

for registrations.  Car registrations/payment/confirmation letters etc will be integrated in the Games website.  Our accounting 



will be different this year.  We will have a budget and get an up-front check to cover trophies, signage, etc.  More-to-Come 

including request for volunteers for…  Get ready to help! 

  Other: 

Mini update on Lee Gaskin:  his house sold very quickly.  He has kept ~ 6 cars down in Atlanta.  

Member of the Year Award - Please return  

The website has some nice cars for sale e.g. Larry Talbot’s TR6 (sell due to illness).  Send information to Al Converse 

(webmaster) for additional items for sale or referrals. 

Larry Diaz described and interesting Savannah trip that he and Donna took.  Learned lots about oyster shells! 

Karen Thomas attended a recent Cars & Coffee (and said that she always talks up the SBMOC).  She has 2 new sponsors for the 

Tesla Race Team.  RimBladesUSA with kits to protect your rims, and Dr Color Chip(?) with excellent touch-up color matching 

kits. 

50/50 The 50/50 winner this month was Barbie Dusky.   Congratulations on your $24 win Barbie!   

 

Respectfully submitted by Susan Beck 

  

President: Sam Maw, Vice-President: Dennis Bromley, Treasurer: Jerry Azzara, Secretary: Mary Reed  
 
 


